
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES   MARCH 19, 2015   7:00 

 

PRESENT: Tim Barnett, Erik Lowe, David Merry and John Powers. Present for a portion of 

the meeting Josh Scott and  

 

DWA’S: The revised plan for Rafael Louback 29-42 was denied (to many existing Bedrooms). 

The revised hookup plan for Eileen & Roger Blake 16-69 was approved. 

 

LANDFILL/REFUSE DISTRICT: The Board commented on the single source waste stream 

for paper and card board. John reported that now that the snow has melted around the main 

gates of the LDO one gate was found to be broken and will need to be replaced or repaired. 

 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT: John reported on a successful hospital fair for both the Tick 

Bourne Illness Intuitive and the Medical Reserve Corp. 

 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: John reported that the restrictions on 16-190 already have a deed 

restriction for two bedrooms only under the comprehensive permit issued by the ZBA. Josh 

Scott and Mark Nicotera were present to discuss the placement of a freezer for the sale of 

frozen meat raised on farm land in Chilmark. The Board approved in 2014 the location of the 

freezer inside the building were the receptionist is located. The plan now shows the freezer 

outside under the covered porch. The hundreds of customers as outlined in Mr. Scotts letter to 

the Board will use the freezer as a self serves unit pick out their meat and take to the office and 

cash out. The Board wants the freezer to be located in such a manner that the office personnel 

have visual custody of the unit, preferably inside the building. There were many suggestions 

and idea’s discussed including a location in the building or within site of the office personnel. 

The Board reviewed and approved the basement plans for Steven Hammond 10-200.3. The 

Board nominated John Powers, Joan Jenkinson and Alan Healy as Animal inspectors. John 

reported on a housing complaint at 12-35, 106 Christian town Road and a recent plumbing 

backup at the West Tisbury School. There was a discussion regarding the Tisbury wastewater 

management plan. 

 

PERMITS APPROVED: The Farm house B&B, Beth’s Bakery & Island Children’s School 

(May Fest) 

 

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED 
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IN Wampanoag Lab (Quarterly reports), MVC (Old Coach Rd Acceptance), Donna Lowell-

Bettencourt (2), Island Children’s School, ZBA, Matt Poole, Joe Tierney 31-33, George Sourati 

Engineering (43-2&3), Selectman’s Minutes, J. C. Murphy   

 

 

 

OUT DEP (yearly reports Town Hall & School) 


